



# The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2018 - 2019 Bulletin 1: Week Beginning Monday 20th August

It is a pleasure and a privilege to be joining St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai as Head of Campus. I look forward to meeting parents over the coming weeks and getting to know you. I believe that communication between the school and home is very important in supporting your son's and daughter's education. This is a new look weekly bulletin, which I hope will keep you informed of recent events that have happened in school and keep you up to date with what is coming up. Other important messages will also be passed on in this bulletin, so please do look at it each week. It will usually be emailed to parents on a Friday. This first edition will be released on Monday 20th August.

#### **New Staff**

As well as a new Head of Campus there are a number of other staff who are joining the school. Ms. Michelle is coming to us from the UK as the Primary Co-ordinator and will be teaching Year 3. Also in the primary school Ms. Amy ioins us from St. Stephen's Bangkok as the new teacher for Year 1 and Year 2. In the secondary school Ms. Amanda is our new specialist art teacher. Ms. Nantana comes to us as a cover supervisor and afterschool tutor and will also provide careers counselling.

#### Examination Results

Congratulations to all of our Year 11 students from the last academic year who achieved fantastic examination results. 100% of students achieved English A\* - C. Every student achieved A\*-C in mathematics and 40% achieved grade A\*/A. All students achieved 5A\*-C with English and mathematics and overall 93% of grades were grade A\*-C. Well done to all concerned.

#### Parental Handbook

The Parent Handbook has been updated for the 2018—2019 academic year. During the next week an English electronic copy will be emailed to all parents and an English hard copy will also be sent home.

The Thai version will follow electronically once the translation has been completed. The handbook includes a number of key policies. Could all parents please read the documents and return the accompanying reply slips by 31 August 2018. It is a requirement of St. Stephen's that all parents agree to follow the school policies.

# **Summer Developments**

The site team have been very busy with a range of maintenance jobs around the school during the holiday. Some highlights include fourteen new air conditioner units, which have been fitted and a further four short throw electronic projectors and interactive whiteboards introduced into teaching rooms for the new year. There has been a lot of work on improving shower rooms, including replacing old showers with new showers. The footpath down to school has been relaid and the tennis courts are currently being renovated. There have also been some improvements to the reception including the fitting of a large TV screen, which will show important messages and showcase what is going on around the school.

#### ID cards

We have introduced ID cards for parents. From Monday 20th August these must be worn by parents if they come onto the school site. Thank you to all parents who have returned the information required for the id cards to be printed. These will be available from the school receptionist from Monday 20th August. If you have not provided the information needed to produce the id cards can you do so as soon as

possible please? Whilst the new system is being implemented, temporary visitors badges will be available from reception, which will need to be returned when parents leave the school.

#### **After School Activities**

Students will be issued with the After School Activities Form on Monday 20th August. After school activities run from 15.30 —16.20 Monday to Thursday. These have been expanded this year to include students from Year 1 and Year 2 as well. All students are encouraged to take part in a minimum of two activities per week and to go out of their comfort zone and try things that they may not have done before. After school activities are designed to be fun and to help develop a range of skills and dispositions that future employers will find desirable. Can all parents please ensure that forms are returned by Thursday 23 August so that students may be informed of their activities on Friday 24 August. The after school activities will start from Monday 27 August.

# Safeguarding

At St. Stephen's we take safeguarding of students welfare very seriously. We have a single entrance through reception for visitors and parents that must be used for access to the school site. The Child Protection Officer for the Khao Yai Campus is Dr. Kevin Hylands Hylands. Any safeguarding concerns should be reported to him.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus



#### Monday 20th - Friday 24th August

Monday 20th August

Start of term

No after school activities

Tuesday 21st August

No afterschool activities

Wednesday 22nd August

No afterschool activities

Thursday 23rd August

International Day for Remembrance of Abolition of Slave Trade Return ASA Forms to school

Friday 24th August

No afterschool activities Notification of ASA for students in Term 1



Can all parents / authorised collectors please ensure that they wear their id cards whilst on the school site. This is to support our safeguarding policy across the whole school site.

Can any parent who has not sent Ms Keng on reception the information required for the id cards please do so ASAP.





# โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2018-2019 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 1: เปิดภาคเรียนในวันจันทร์ที่ 20 สิงหาคม 2561

กระผม ดร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ มีความยินดีเป็นอย่างยิ่งที่ได้เข้าร่วมเป็นส่วนหนึ่งของโรงเรียนนานาชาติเชนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ในฐานะครูใหญ่ ซึ่งกระผมหวังว่าจะได้ใช้ช่วงเวลาในสัปดาห์นี้ เพื่อทำความรู้จักกับทุกท่าน และเชื่อมั่นว่าการสื่อสารระหว่างโรงเรียนฯและผู้ปกครองนั้นมีส่วนช่วย ส่งเสริมการศึกษาของบุตรหลานของท่าน โดยรายงานข่าวประจำสัปดาห์อาจจะมีรูปแบบที่เปลี่ยนแปลงไปจากเดิม แต่ก็ยังคงเป็นการรายงาน เหตุการณ์ต่างๆที่เกิดขึ้นในโรงเรียนฯ และรวมถึงกิจกรรมที่กำลังจะเกิดขึ้นในอนาคตอันใกล้เหมือนเช่นเคย อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนฯจะส่งข่าวสาร สำคัญบางประการถึงท่านผ่านรายงานข่าวประจำสัปดาห์ด้วย ดังนั้น ขอความกรุณาทุกท่านโปรดติดตามข่าวสารจากโรงเรียนฯ ซึ่งจะส่งถึงท่านใน วันศุกร์ ของทุกสัปดาห์ที่โรงเรียนฯเปิดทำการ ทั้งนี้ รายงานข่าวอบับแรกจะจัดส่งถึงท่านในวันจันทร์ที่ 20 สิงหาคม 2561

#### บุคลากรใหม่

นอกจากตัวกระผมในฐานะครูใหญ่ โรงเรียนๆยังได้รับและแต่งตั้งบุคลากรใหม่ ได้แก่ Ms. Michelle จากประเทศสหราชอาณาจักร ปฏิบัติหน้าที่ ในตำแหน่งผู้ประสานงานระดับชั้นประถมศึกษาและครูประจำชั้นเยียร์ 3 และ Ms. Amy ซึ่งย้ายจากโรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ กรุงเทพฯ ปฏิบัติหน้าที่ในตำแหน่งครูประจำชั้นเยียร์ 1 และ 2 ส่วนในระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษานั้น Ms. Amanda จะปฏิบัติหน้าที่ในตำแหน่งครูสอนวิชาศิลปะ นอกจากนี้ Ms. Nantana จะปฏิบัติหน้าที่แทนครูผู้สอนและดูแลนักเรียนหลังเลิกเรียน อีกทั้งยังเป็นที่ปรึกษาด้านการศึกษาเพื่อการประกอบ อาชีพด้วย

# ผลการสอบวัดความรู้

ขอแสดงความยินดีกับนักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 11 จากปีการศึกษาที่ผ่านมา ซึ่งได้รับผลคะแนนวัดความรู้เป็นที่น่าพอใจ โดยนักเรียนทุกคนสอบ ผ่านเกณฑ์มาตรฐานในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ซึ่งคิดเป็นสัดส่วนร้อยละ 100 และในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์นั้น นักเรียนทุกคนได้คะแนนระหว่าง A\* - C นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนกว่าร้อยละ 40 สอบได้คะแนนระดับ A\*/A ซึ่งโดยสรุปแล้ว นักเรียนทุกคนสอบได้คะแนน 5A\*-C ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษและ คณิตศาสตร์ และร้อยละ 93 สอบได้คะแนนในระดับ A\*-C ดังนั้น กระผมขอแสดงความยินดีกับนักเรียน ผู้ปกครอง และครูผู้สอนเป็นอย่างยิ่ง

# คู่มือผู้ปกครอง

โรงเรียนฯจะจัดส่งคู่มีอผู้ปกครองประจำปีการศึกษา 2561-2562 ฉบับภาษาอังกฤษถึงผู้ปกครอง ทั้งทางอีเมลและแบบรูปเล่มภายในสัปดาห์หน้า นอกจากนี้ โรงเรียนฯยังจะจัดส่งคู่มีอฯฉบับภาษาไทยในภายหลัง ซึ่งในคู่มีอฯมีเนื้อหาเกี่ยวกับนโยบายในประเด็นต่างๆด้วย ดังนั้น ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองศึกษารายละเอียดของคู่มีอ และนำส่งเอกสารที่ท่านลงนามรับทราบ ถึงฝ่าย ประชาสัมพันธ์โรงเรียนฯ ภายในวันศุกร์ที่ 31 สิงหาคม 2561 ทั้งนี้ โรงเรียนฯ ขอความร่วมมือท่านในการปฏิบัติตาม นโยบายของโรงเรียนฯด้วย

# การพัฒนาด้านต่างๆในช่วงปิดภาคเรียนที่ผ่านมา

บุคลากรฝ่ายอาคารสถานที่ของโรงเรียนๆ ได้เร่งดำเนินการในส่วนงานช่อมบำรุงภายในโรงเรียนๆ ตลอดช่วงปิดภาคเรียนที่ ผ่านมา ยกตัวอย่าง เช่น การเปลี่ยนเครื่องปรับอากาศภายในชั้นเรียนแล้วจำนวน 14 เครื่อง นอกจากนี้ ยังวางแผนติดตั้ง โปรเจคเตอร์และกระดานอัจฉริยะเพิ่มอีก 4 เครื่อง สำหรับการใช้งานในปี 2562 รวมถึงการปรับปรุงห้องอาบน้ำ ฟุตบาธ สนามเทนนิส และพื้นที่ในฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์โรงเรียนๆ ซึ่งติดตั้งจอโทรทัศน์ขนาดใหญ่ เพื่อเป็นแหล่งเผยแพร่ข่าวสาร ตลอดจนภาพกิจกรรมที่เกิดขึ้นในโรงเรียนๆ

# บัตรประจำตัวผู้ปกครอง

โรงเรียนฯได้เรียนแจ้งให้ท่านทราบล่วงหน้า เกี่ยวกับการใช้บัตรประจำตัวผู้ปกครองภายในบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ นับตั้งแต่วันที่ 20 สิงหาคม 2561 เป็นต้นไป และขอขอบพระคุณสำหรับความร่วมมือในการจัดส่งรูปถ่ายและชื่อของผู้มีสิทธิ์รับ-ส่ง นักเรียน ทั้งนี้ ท่านสามารถติดต่อรับบัตรประจำตัวได้ที่เจ้าหน้าที่ฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์ หากท่านใดยังไม่ได้ดำเนินการ ขอความกรุณาท่านติดต่อเจ้าหน้าที่ฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์โดยเร็วที่สุด ทั้งนี้ ในระหว่างดำเนินการออกบัตรประจำตัว ท่านจะ ได้รับบัตรผู้ติดต่อเป็นการชั่วคราว ซึ่งจะต้องคืนบัตรทุกครั้งก่อนออกนอกบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ

#### กิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

นักเรียนจะได้รับเอกสารเรื่องกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน ในวันจันทร์ที่ 20 สิงหาคม 2561 ซึ่งกิจกรรมดังกล่าวจะมีขึ้นระหว่าง เวลา 15.30 น.—16.20 น. ทุกวันจันทร์ ถึงวันพฤหัสดีของสัปดาห์ทำการ โดยในปีการศึกษานี้ โรงเรียนฯ เปิดโอกาสให้

นักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 1-2 เข้าร่วมกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียนด้วย ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนควรจะสมัครเข้าร่วมอย่างน้อย 2 กิจกรรม เพื่อเรียนรู้สิ่งใหม่ โดยแต่ละกิจกรรมจะช่วยให้นักเรียนสนุกกับการพัฒนาทักษะด้าน ต่างๆ ซึ่งเป็นพื้นฐานสำหรับการประกอบอาซีพในอนาคต ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองลงชื่อรับรองการสมัครเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมชมรมของบุตรหลาน และนำส่งฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์โรงเรียนฯ ภายในวันพฤหัสบดี ที่ 23 สิงหาคม 2561 เพื่อให้โรงเรียนฯสามารถประกาศรายชื่อสมาชิกของชมรมต่างๆได้ภายในวันที่ 24 สิงหาคม และเริ่มกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียนในวันจันทร์ที่ 27 สิงหาคม เป็นต้นไป

# นโยบายด้านความปลอดภัย

โรงเรียนฯ มีมาตรการรักษาความปลอดภัยของนักเรียนอย่างเคร่งครัด ดังนั้น ผู้มาติดต่อและผู้ปกครองทุกท่านจะต้องมีบัตรแสดงตนทุกครั้งที่เข้ามาภายในบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ ทั้งนี้ กระผมคร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ปฏิบัติหน้าที่เจ้าหน้าที่คุ้มครองความปลอดภัยของนักเรียน ประจำโรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ดังนั้น ประเด็นที่เกี่ยวข้องกับความปลอดภัยของนักเรียน จะต้องรายงานถึงคร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ โดยตรง





# วันจันทร์ที่ 20—วันศุกร์ที่ 24 สิงหาคม 2560

#### วันจันทร์ที่ 20 สิงหาคม

เปิดภาคเรียนที่ 1 ประจำปี 2561-2562 ไม่มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันอังคารที่ 21 สิงหาคม

ไม่มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพธที่ 22 สิงหาคม

ไม่มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

#### วันพถหัสบดีที่ 23 สิงหาคม

วันระลึกการค้าทาสและการเลิกทาสสากล นำส่งใบสมัครเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

# วันศุกร์ที่ 24 สิงหาคม

ไม่มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน ประกาศรายชื่อสมาชิกชมรม กิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน ประจำภาคเรียนที่ 1



ผู้ปกครองจะต้องติดบัตรประจำตัวผู้ปกครองทุกครั้งที่เข้า มาภายในบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ ทั้งนี้ เพื่อให้เป็นไปตาม นโยบายรักษาความปลอดภัยของโรงเรียนฯ

หากท่านใดยังไม่ได้ดำเนินการ ขอความกรุณาท่านติดต่อ Ms. Keng เจ้าหน้าที่ประชาสัมพันธ์ โดยเร็วที่สุด

> ดร.เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่